
Newsletter Friday 17th December 2025
Exodus 3  

People of God
There the angel of the Lord appeared to Moses in flames of fire coming out of a 

bush. Moses saw that the bush was on fire, but it was not burning up. 3 So Moses 
said, “I will go closer to this strange thing. How can a bush continue burning 

without burning up?”

Dear Parents/carers,

Welcome Back!

Well, what a start to the new school year it has been.  The snow, and then the ice, made conditions 
challenging around school but also for staff coming to work, some of whom travel great distances. 
We received some lovely messages thanking us for being open when many schools around us were 
shut, but also on Monday when we closed because the pavements and school site  were treacherous 
with ice.  Those of you who walk, often a good way, were particularly thankful.  As with anything, 
there were also people with very different opinions.  We try our very best in all things we do.  All 
decisions were made with the safety of children and staff in mind, as is our duty of care. 

It's been lovely to see all the children back in school these last few days, full of energy and eager to 
learn. We've already jumped straight back into our learning with Year 5 beginning to explore the 
wonders of Ancient Greece, Reception class diving into the wonderful world of fairy tales and Year 4 
growing real live trout to be released into the river Calder later in the spring.  

Supporting Your Child's Learning:

● Reading:  Please continue to support your child's reading at home by listening to them read 
regularly and asking them questions about the book.

● Homework:  If you have not signed up for homework and wish to do so please message the 
school office who will let your child’s teacher know.

● Attendance:  Good attendance is crucial for your child's learning and progress. Please ensure 
your child attends school every day.  School is happy to administer medicines like 
paracetamol for minor ailments such as headaches, runny noses to allow them to come to 
school.  Even things like antibiotics can be given, so long as the correct paperwork is 
completed. 

School Reminders:

● PE days:  Please ensure your child has a FULL PE kit in school all the time.  We have many 
children who have no kit at all or most of a kit but no pumps.  We have some spare kit but not 
enough for everyone.  

● School uniform:  Please ensure your child is wearing the correct school uniform, including 
black school shoes, no jewellery except stud earrings, SIMPLE hair adornments (no big bows, 
fancy clips etc) and a TIE every day. 

We look forward to working with you and your children this term. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Best wishes,

Mrs M Underwood



You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/gr

eatmarsden 
Please ensure that all clothing and 

belongings have your child’s name in. 
Thank you

Free School Meals - Are you eligible 
for Free School Meals? Use this link 
to check: 
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children
-education-families/schools/free-schoo
l-meals/?page=2

This weeks Medal Winners are:
Daisy - Year 6  - for amazing diary writing as the character Dorothy
Emily - Year 6 - for amazing diary writing as the character Dorothy
Penelope - Year 6 - for amazing diary writing as the character Dorothy
Aamina - Year 5 - for lovely contributions in history
Noah - Year 2 - for superb science work about plants

Medication
Friendly reminder - If you know your child requires 
calpol/ibuprofen please ensure you provide this to the 
school with your child's name on the box. This ensures that 
the school has the necessary medication for your child if 
they need it. 

Please can we ask parents to remember to login 
to Parentpay and pre-order meal selections where 
possible. We still have a lot of children in school 
who have not pre-ordered and are ending up with 
Jacket Potatoes on a daily basis. This cannot be 
enjoyable for them, and we would love to see 
them receiving the food they enjoy. 

Bad Weather
Last week saw the start of the winter weather kicking in, and 
unfortunately we had to make the difficult decision to close the 
school on 2 separate occasions due to conditions around school 
being unsafe.
We would like to Thank everyone for their support and 
understanding, and we appreciate the efforts you all made to 
ensure your children arrived at school safely for the remainder of 
the week.
Can we remind all parents/carers that on these very rare 
occasions, updates can be found on: Class Dojo, the schools 
website and Lancashire County Council’s website
https://schoolcalendar.lancashire.gov.uk/closures/ 

Important ALLERGEN Reminder!!
We are a NUT FREE school. Please do 
not send nuts or nut related products (i.e. 
peanut butter, chocolate spread, bombay 
mix) into school. We have several people 
in school with SEVERE allergies. Save the Date

Friends will be holding a Valentines Disco 
on Thursday 13th February.

KS1/Rec  - 3.30pm - 4.45pm
KS2  - 5pm - 6.30pm

Further information around ticket sales will 
be sent out in the coming weeks. 
We are looking for VOLUNTEERS to help 
run these events, please let the office 
know if you are available. 

https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=2
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=2
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=2
https://schoolcalendar.lancashire.gov.uk/closures/


In Year 3 our new music topic is all about the 
chinese new year. Ask us about the story of 
Nian, pentatonic scales and melodies we 
would love to share our new learning with 
you. 

We have been very lucky 
to have a visit from 
Bishop Joe last week. He 
led our worship and 
asked us all about our 
school.








